
 

 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 

21 July 2023 

Jim Doohan CERTIFIED MAIL: 
General Manager 7019 0700 0002 1109 6953 
American Valley Community Services District 
900 Spanish Creek Road 
Quincy, CA 956971-9393 

NOTICE OF TERMINATION; WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS ORDER  
R5-2022-0006, LIMITED THREAT DISCHARGES TO SURFACE WATER, AMERICAN 
VALLEY WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT IMPROVEMENT PROJECT, 
PLUMAS COUNTY 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board (Central Valley Water Board) staff 
(Staff) has reviewed American Valley Community Services District’s (Discharger) Notice 
of Termination Form (Notice), dated 13 June 2023. The Notice requests termination of 
Discharger coverage under Waste Discharge Requirements, Limited Threat Discharges 
to Surface Water General Order, R5-2022-0006 (Limited Threat General Order) for the 
American Valley Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvement Project (Project). 

On 3 March 2021, the Central Valley Water Board’s Executive Officer issued a Notice of 
Applicability for the Project, which was assigned Limited Threat General Order  
R5-2016-0076-070 and Waste Discharger Identification 5A32NP00011.  
[Order R5-2016-0076 was superseded by Limited Threat General Order R5-2022-0006 
on 17 February 2022; current enrollees of Order R5-2016-0076 were automatically 
authorized to discharge under Order R5-2022-0006]. Except for purposes of 
enforcement, coverage is hereby terminated as of 13 June 2023 through issuance of 
this letter. 

  



Jim Doohan - 2 - 21 July 2023 
General Manager 
American Valley Community Services District 

If you have any questions, please contact Michael Collins at: (530) 224-4785, at 
Michael.Collins@waterboards.ca.gov, or at the footer address. 

Original digitally signed by Bryan J. Smith, P.E. 
Date: 2023.07.20 13:59:58 -07’00’ 
     (for)     Clint E. Snyder, PG 
Assistant Executive Officer 

cc electronically: 
Elizabeth Sablad, United States Environmental Protection Agency 
(U.S. EPA), Region IX, San Francisco  
Peter Kozelka, U.S. EPA, Region IX, San Francisco 
Prasad Gullapalli, U.S. EPA Region IX, San Francisco 
Afrooz Farsimadan, State Water Resources Control Board, 
Sacramento 
Sarah Torres, PG Environmental, Chantilly, Virginia 
Anne Walters, Central Valley Water Board, Rancho Cordova 
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